Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 24 April 2008
Present:  Beaver, Ferrarini (at 3:30), Goodrich, Mihalopoulos, Mowafy, Orf, Sanford, Yang.  Absent: Ball. Excused: Siles.  Guests: Tim Compton, Susan Goodrich, Aura Syed.
Mowafy called the meeting to order at 3:15 p.m.  Minutes for March 28 were amended (Maria Rosa Lojo) and approved.
Chair’s report:  The COI Annual Report was approved by the Senate.  Siles has not sent the survey of department heads, pending COI approval: this approval was given.
We discussed curricular issues of internationalization with representatives of the International Studies Academic Advisory Committee (ISAAC).

· Compton is the director of the interdisciplinary International Studies program, Syed the chair of ISAAC, and Goodrich immediate past chair of ISAAC.  Past history:  International Studies (IS) was a minor 20 years ago, and added a major about 12 years ago under John Weting, Director of International Student Affairs.  ISAAC was formed to oversee the major and minor, and advise their director on curriculum.  Its operating bylaws, unattached to the bylaws of any academic department, are as yet unapproved.  The current members of the committee expressed their goal of evolving the program into a Center for Global Studies with a full-time director and a clearly defined role within the academic sector of the university.  A proposal to this end is expected sometime in Fall 2008.
· The IS Director staffs only one course, IP 490, the capstone for the major.  The major also has a core of 24 credits (including IS 490) plus 20 credits of “area” courses, all except IS 490 coming from a variety of departments.  ISAAC is currently developing two new course courses on global studies – an intentional move away from the current smorgasbord towards a more disciplinary curriculum.  The visitors stated that its goal of a Center fits the NMU Roadmap, and that merging the envisioned Center with the OIP should be studied.  If such a merger should not be deemed advisable, then other means should be found to clarify the different purviews and functions of the two bodies to external audiences.  
· Under the yet-to-be-approved bylaws, new course proposals for the program must be approved by ISAAC before being sent to CUP.  The committee differs from the Office of International Programs in that it concentrates on academic curriculum, whereas the OIP functions are administrative and logistical.  The two are complementary, but the OIP is formally recognized, whereas ISAAC is not, as yet.  COI can help by recommending formal recognition and definition of ISAAC’s institutional role and structure.  Syed requested that COI formally recognize ISAAC;  Ferrarini suggested that as a first step, ISAAC meet with the Provost to discuss its goals.  
· The number of IS majors has doubled and continues to increase; advising of IS majors has improved since being centralized within Modern Languages.  ISAAC also recommends regular post-study abroad assessment of courses and programs, with a standardized form.  ISAAC intends to hold a “social” in the fall to publicize the International Studies major and minor.  The two committees resolved to continue communication that would support the evolution of ISAAC.

In its final action of the year, COI thanked its ASNMU representative, Jessica Beaver, for her excellent service.  We adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary
